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NONINGTON PARISH COUNCIL  

6/10/2021  19.30  VILLAGE HALL  

Meeting called by  CHAIRMAN  

Type of meeting  MONTHLY MEETING  

Attendees  
Cllr Tee, Cllr Parker, Cllr Clayton, Cllr Plumptre, Cllr Perrin, Cllr Vurley, Cllr Norton 

Clerk  Keith Holness  

Parishioners  14 

Apologies  Cllrs Keen, Woodgate, Manion 

  

  

DECLARATIONS OF 
INTEREST    

  Nil  

MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING   

  Cllr Tee   

Discussion  Minutes agreed, proposed Cllr Clayton, seconded Cllr Perrin 

 

Action Items  
Person  
Responsible  Deadline  

Nil  Nil  Nil  

  

FINANCE  Cllr Tee  

Discussion  

 
Payments: 
                                    

R Edwards          Strimming Playing Field and Cemetery    158.75 

K Holness           2nd Quarter Salary                                     550.88 

HMRC                 Income Tax                                               137.60 

 

Current balance: 13271  

  

  

  

  

  

     

 
                                                               

 

  
  

Person  
Responsible  Deadline  
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   Cllr Tee  
 

Discussion  

  
The new development company, ROMA, emailed to thank the village for the 
input from the public meeting and tey would now go and develop plans before 
applying for planning permission.  

 
Cllr Manion said the Council staff were not allowed to give a breakdown of 
which London boroughs had bought houses at Aylesham. Cllr Tee thought the 
Freedom of Information Act may apply. 

 

Action Items  
 Person  

Responsible  Deadline  

Investigate whether the FOI would apply to information regarding 
housing breakdown at Aylesham.                                  

  
Cllr Tee 

 3rd November 

  

PLAYGROUND 
AND POND   

Cllr Tee  

Discussion  

The decking by the pond was in need of repair. Work had started and should be completed by the 
end of the week. The contractors had asked for a power supply from the Royal Oak.  
CllrParker said that two of the picnic tables would need replacing next year. 

 
Signage had been completed. 

  
The goal posts were rusted and in danger of collapse. Cllr Tee said the post were now in the 
hands of Beechgrove being mended. 
 
 
Cllr Parker suggested a pond clean up day and would organise one in the autumn, probably 
October. 

Action Items  
Person  
Responsible  

Deadline  

  
Seek power for the decking contractors from the Royal Oak 
 
Organise pond clean-up day for October 
 
Organise fix for goal posts 
  
 

Cllr Plumptre 
 
Cllr Parker 
 
Cllr Tee 

  
 
asap 
  
 3rd November 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
   



minutes  

Page 3 of 4  

  

TRAFFIC GROUP  Cllr Tee  

Discussion  

  
It was thought wise to defer any more work on traffic calming until further information came from 
the possible developers of the Prima Site. 
 
Cllr Manion had authorised a grant £1000 towards traffic calming measures. 
 
The number of waste lorries coming and going from EKR in Aylesham was raised again and the 
Clerk had not received a reply to his letter or emails asking for their vehicles to use the A2 rather 
than using Nonington as a rat run to their destination. Clerk to contact District Councillos for 
assistance. 
  
Rubber strips have been seen at various points around Aylesham and Nonington. Cllr Tee has 
asked for the data. The Clerk reported that traffic levels were now back to pre-covid levels. 

Action Items  
Person  
Responsible  

Deadline  

  
Obtain traffic data from the recent data collection strips. 
 
Write to EKR re: waste lorries again 
 

 
Cllr Tee 
 
Clerk 
 

3rd November 

  

 PUBLIC INPUT AND OTHER BUSINESS  

Discussion  

 
A new tenant was in discussion with Elgars regarding the Royal Oak. 
The dilapidated shed rented by Mr Causer was in need of demolishing but white asbestos was 
present and need specialist removal. 
 
The lamppost by St Marys Close was not working. Cllr Perrin said it was probably because the 
power was off at the empty flat. 
 
The hedge at the corner of Mill Lane and Easole Street was reported as being overgrown and 
restricting visibility. 
 
The new war memorial was completed and there would be a commemoration service at 10.30 on 
31st October. The annual Remembrance Service would be on 14th November and the PC would 
provide a wreath. 
 
A member of the public raised the issue of the new road being laid through the Beechgrove 
property and thought it was too much. The planning application had not yet been received by the 
PC. 
 
The same person also raised the subject of three caravan type buildings appearing on the grain 
store site opposite Church Farm. Cllr Tee would contact the landowner to fond out what was 
proposed. 
 

  

Action Items  
Person  
Responsible  

Deadline  

 
Contact Adrian Ovenden re: power at the flat 
Check electrical connection 
 
Contact Mr Loder-Simms re: the caravans on the grain store site. 

 
Cllr Perrin 
Cllr Parker 
  
 Cllr Tee 
 

  
 
3rd November 
  
  
 

  

NEXT MEETING    
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NEXT MEETING  

  
3rd November at 7.30pm  

  
IN THE VILLAGE HALL  

 

    
Signed as true………………………………………….................A Tee, Chairman  

  

Date………………………….  


